
 

 Superintendent’s Conference Day Training: Teachers throughout the district worked with educational 

consultant Sue Stoya from CASDA (Capital Area School Development Association) to enhance 

curriculum. On Friday, October 23rd, teachers reviewed a skills-based approach to curriculum mapping 

before having an opportunity to work independently with grade-level teams.  

  

 ParentSquare: DCS adopted a new communication platform for the 2020-21 school year to engage 

parents and share information from teachers 

and administrators. A survey was shared 

with parents to gather feedback on the first 

quarter of school, as well as to collect 

information on internet and device access. 

 

 Veterans Day: In lieu of our usual 

celebration of veterans, DCS staff united to 

decorate the elementary showcase in honor 

of Veterans Day. Special thanks to our 

favorite veteran at DES, Mr. Kirchoffer, as 

well as Mrs. Jasewicz and Ms. Cheney for 

their creative efforts in designing our 

showcase. Several teachers honored 

veterans, including first graders in Mrs. 

Cross’s classroom. Students drew pictures 

and wrote special messages.  

 

 Pumpkin Fun in First Grade: Thanks to the donation of pumpkins from AW Greenhouse, first graders 

focused a week of fun and learning on pumpkins! Lessons included playdough pumpkin smashes in 

math, pumpkin candy catapulting, and painting! 

  Parent Conferences: Parent-Teacher Conferences are scheduled for November 19th and 20th to discuss 

student progress for the 2020-21 school year. Parents were given the option of meeting in-person or via 

phone conference.  
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Academics 

 Students received Quarter 1 report cards on November 13th and 16th with parent teacher 

conferences scheduled for November 19th and 20th.  Conferences this year can be in-

person, virtual, or over the phone depending on the parent’s preference. 

 NYSED cancelled the January Regents exams, so 7-12 students will be in session the 

week of January 25th.   

 Parents responded to a survey on ParentSquare about challenges to hybrid learning.  

Results are being analyzed to create an action plan to better support families during this 

difficult time, including a Parent Resources section on the district website.  

 Guidance counselors are starting with 8th grade students to map out a career interest plan 

in Naviance, eventually working with all 6-12 students.   

 

Professional Development 

 On October 23rd, 7-12 staff worked with curriculum expert Susan Stoya from CASDA to 

map out curriculum during hybrid learning with a focus on NYS standards and 

progression of skills.  Ms. Stoya will work with staff on December 2nd, 9th, and 16th with 

follow up sessions on vertical alignment of curriculum and feedback on complete 

curriculum maps. 

 High-Yield Instructional Strategies during in-person and virtual learning are a focus of 

monthly faculty meetings and classroom walkthroughs.    

 

 

DCS Students and Staff in the Spotlight 

 

 Seniors in Ms. Gracey's government and economics classes 

hosted a K-12 mock election to learn about how the popular 

vote affects the electoral college.  DCS Results: Donald J. 

Trump- 555 votes, Joseph R. Biden- 176 votes, Other- 51 

votes. 

 

 7-12 teachers worked with students in advisories on 11/17 on 

the meaning and importance of Veterans Day.   

 

 Thanks to Katie Rockwell and Lynne Licari, our Community 

Schools model has firmly established the Neighborhood 

Center at DCS and licensed social worker Jaclyn Fredrickson 

is serving DCS students and their families three days a week.  
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DEAN OF STUDENTS 

 

 I have been assisting both principals in multiple capacities.    
 

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR 

 

Fall Season 1 Sports  

 

 We successfully completed fall season 1 athletics following the regulations in place due to 
the COVID-19 pandemic. The student athletes competed in regional league home and 
away contests in girls’ jv/varsity soccer, jv/varsity boys’ soccer, and varsity boys’/girls’ 
cross country. 
 

 Our teams were competitive in a nontraditional mixed league of B, C, and D levels. While 
we didn’t win any league titles, everyone appreciated being allowed the opportunity for 
these sports to occur by the Dolgeville CSD. The student athletes developed skills and 
memories that will last a lifetime. 

  

Winter Sports  

 
o Section III postponed the winter 2020-2021 Indoor Track and Field Season due to lack of 

facilities to host large gatherings indoors.  
 

o Section III cancelled all Winter and Fall 2 Sectional tournament competition. This 
means sports will only compete in TBD league-based competitions if allowed 
during the winter and fall 2 seasons.  

 

o Section III delayed the start of winter sports for V/JV basketball, volleyball, cheerleading, 
and wrestling to December 14th. These sports are considered higher risk by the NYS DOH 
and we are awaiting further guidance from the governor’s office and NYSPHSAA for 
practice regulations and to allow contests before a return to play. We are asking you to 
appoint the coaches submitted for JV/V sports under the condition that these sports 
would only commence if contests are eventually allowed.  

 
o The modified winter sport season 2 is scheduled to begin on January 4th.  The CSC 

athletic directors will be discussing any possible changes to modified sports during a 
meeting I’m attending on November 18th.  
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Dolgeville Central School Bus Garage 
31 Wolf Street, Dolgeville, NY 13329 

 
Transportation Supervisor- Joseph Stack                                                                        

                                                                              

                                Bus Garage Numbers       TEL: 315-429-9388   FAX: 315-429-8791             

                                                                   Email: Jstack@dolgeville.org 

   

           

 

Date:  November 12, 2020 

To:    Theodore Kawryga 

From:  Joseph Stack 

Re:       Transportation review items. 

New buses have been delivered. Will put them in service as soon as the DMV returns the paper 

work for switching the license plate over to the new buses from the old buses.  

The fire alarm system has not had an issue since Dave and Wayne replaced all the sensors. 

I have forwarded estimates for the inground bus lift to Jessica Radley. We have the option to 

repair and replace the front section that is wore out.  

 

 

 

 

 

 










